Freedom of Information Act 2000 – NHS five year forward view
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
“Next steps on the NHS five year forward view” (NHS England, March 2017) “Five year forward view” (NHS England, October 2015)

I refer to the documents published by NHS England entitled “Next steps on the NHS five year forward view” dated March 2017 and the “Five year forward view” dated October 2015.

I note the references to Sustainability and Transformation Plans, “Footprint” areas, Sustainability and Transformation Partnerships, Accountable Care Systems and Accountable Care Organisations in those documents.

I write to request the following information (including copies of any documents relating to the following things), in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000:

What steps, if any, your organisation has taken to implement a:

Footprint

Sustainability and Transformation Plan;

Sustainability and Transformation Partnership; Accountable Care System; Accountable Care Organisation;

What plans you have to implement any or all of the above and the proposed timescale for doing so and decision-making processes to be followed in doing so.

Any documentation or instruction that you have received from NHS England describing the action your organisation is required to take, or may take, to establish the above organisations and/or otherwise to implement the new care models described in the Next steps on the NHS five year forward view and the Five year forward view.

An explanation of the legal and organisational nature of the governance arrangements for the “footprint”, as described in the Next steps on the NHS five year forward view and the Five year forward view, of which your organisation is part.

Your organisation’s understanding of the consequences if it does not implement a Sustainability and Transformation Plan, a Sustainability and Transformation Partnership, an Accountable Care System, an Accountable Care Organisation and/or any of the other new care models described in the Next steps on the NHS five year forward view and the Five year forward view, and the documents on which that understanding is based.

Answer: 

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain, i.e. on the Better Care Together (CT) website:
http://www.bettercareleicester.nhs.uk/about-us/ 

which includes a copy of the current draft STP plan (at: http://www.bettercareleicester.nhs.uk/EasysiteWeb/getresource.axd?AssetID=46236 )

The BCT website gives all available information about the footprint, the governance etc. that is being requested.

The STP plan sets out delivery plans or intentions re the STP as they stand to date.

If you have any other questions re the LLR STP or the footprint please contact the BCT Office as per the ‘Contact’ page on the website (at: http://www.bettercareleicester.nhs.uk/contact/ )

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

